Robson Road Neighborhood Watch

Steering Group Meeting Minutes

July 25, 2011
In Attendance:


Steering Group Members

· Kris Looney

· Dave Van Arsdale

· Roxann Rohrl

· Joanna Butler

· Lucy Casabella

· Charlie Weil

· Tim Hodge

· Bunny Hodge

Residents

· Lori Weber
· Judy Espasandin
Sheriff’s Department
· Sgt. Randy Koubeck
Discussion Points and Action Items:

· The minutes of the meeting of May 23, 2011 were reviewed. Kris Looney moved to approve the minutes, Roxann seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as written
·  Roxanne Rohrl distributed a financial report. The current balance in the checking account is $233.20 Lucy moved to accept the Treasurer’s report. Bunny seconded the motion. The group voted to approve the report.
· Report from Sheriff’s Department – 
· Sergeant Koubeck brought a copy of the log of incidences in the Robson Road area. There was a report of vandalism at 12464 Robson Road – kids throwing bottles. He also mentioned that the Drug Task Force continues to work on a problem in our area. He indicated that they normally keep these investigations under tight control.

· Randy mentioned that in general burglaries are up in the county with the warm weather. People tend to leave doors and windows open to help cool the house that offers easy entry points.

· Randy mentioned that there is a white Z71 truck with a front grill bug guard with an American flag that has been involved in a couple of incidents of stealing scrap metal. Be alert to possible scam – the Sheriff’s department needs the license plate number.

· Randy also indicated that vacant properties have been targets for others stealing scrap metal including cooper pipe, air conditions etc.

· Randy also mentioned autos are targets of thefts. GPS, stereo, and garage door openers are prime items. He also warned against women taking purses to the mall, gym or elsewhere and leaving it in the car while they go inside. The bad guys are watching the parking lots.
· Other Activity in the Area

· Dave Van Arsdale reported that back in June Pete Heidersbach (12191 Robson Rd) reported to him that he was awakened at 2:00 in the morning by noise. He discovered some items on his mailbox and driveway. Dave asked Pete to fill out an incident report.
· Kris indicated that she has been in contact with the Furnace Road/West River Neighborhood Watch in Elyria. They have experienced 19 break-ins in the past couple of weeks.

· Wrap-up of first annual picnic
· 84 people attended the picnic and everyone felt it was great event – thanks to Kris, Lucy and Roxann for all their hard work and effort.

· The gross expenses for the picnic were $191.80 which includes a donation of $25 to the Masonic Lodge for use of their cooker. This expense was mostly offset by a free will donation of $156 taken at the picnic. The net expense to the Robson Road Neighborhood Watch Treasury was $35.80
· The group agreed that we should hold another picnic next year

· Kris, Lucy and Roxann were asked to write up notes on the picnic that could be used for planning purposes next year.

· Newsletter

· Target August for the next edition of the newsletter

· Following articles were suggested for the newsletter

· Report on the Picnic – Kris Looney

· Bio on new ward leaders – Charlie Weil

· Bio on Residents – self bio by Roxann (longest resident of Robson Road)

· Early History of Robson Road – Dave Van Arsdale

Old Business
· No old business
New Business
· .Kris Looney suggested that the RRNW develop communication with the Brentwood Lake Neighborhood Association. Due to the closeness of the Brentwood Lake community to Robson Road happenings in their community can affect the Robson Road Area. She thought that Gordon Sooy was in charge of their association. Charlie Weil will attempt to contact Gordon.

Next Meeting
Monday September 26, 2011

7:00 PM


LaPorte United Methodist Church
· Charlie to reserve the room
· Kris Looney to advertise the meeting in the Rural Urban.
